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February 9, 2015 
 
 
Mr. Tom Brett 
Fogler, Rubinoff LLP 
P.O. Box 95 
3000-77 King Street West 
TD Centre North Tower 
Toronto, ON M5K 1G8 
 
Dear Mr. Brett:  
 
Re: Suncor Energy Products Inc. (“Suncor”) 

Application for Leave to Construct Transmission Facilities  
Board File No.  EB-2014-0022 

 
The Board has determined that further clarification pertaining to the location referenced 
in the CIA Addendum Report of June 8, 2012 (the “CIA Report”) is necessary.  
 
The Board notes intervenor WAIT-PW’s argument that the Customer Impact 
Assessment (CIA) report is not valid because it references a different location. In WAIT-
PW’s correspondence to the Board dated September 2, 2014, at page 5, paragraph (c), 
it submitted that: “the Hydro One Networks Inc.’s (Hydro One) Customer Impact 
Assessment report is not valid for the Applicant’s Proposed Transmission Facilities 
because it references a different location and the Applicant has not disputed that fact”. 
 
The Board further notes that at section 1.2.1 of the CIA Report, the report states that the 
Cedar Point Customer Generation Station (CGS) is located in the Municipality of 
Adelaide-Metcalfe while the application states that the transformer station associated 
with the Cedar Point Project is located in the Township of Bosanquet in the Municipality 
of Lambton Shores.  
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The Board must be assured that the CIA Report is based on the project configuration 
that has been applied for by Suncor.  
 
For that reason, the Board requires Suncor to respond to any discrepancy that WAIT-
PW identifies in its response to the Board.  
 
The Board also requests that Suncor clarify any discrepancy related to the location of 
the transmission facilities referenced in the CIA Report and the location referenced 
elsewhere in the pre-filed evidence.  
 
Lastly, the Board requires Suncor to have Hydro One Networks Inc. acknowledge that 
the location of the CGS that is contained in its CIA Report is not the same as the 
location of the transformer station that is identified in the application, to explain the 
discrepancy, and to confirm that the CIA Report remains accurate.  
 
 
Yours truly, 
 
 
Original signed by 
 
 
Kirsten Walli 
Board Secretary 
 
 
 
 
c. All parties 
 
 
 
 


